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1. Polling

Dr. Hernandez introduced Gene Bregman with Gene Bregman & Associates and John Lewis, former United States Senator and consultant. Dr. Hernandez provided information related to the purpose of recent polls conducted by two firms which was to gather information related to a potential bond measure for the district in the November, 2008 election.


Mr. Bregman indicated 600 people were polled and included those likely to vote in November. The margin of error is 2.4% to 4%. He reviewed the results (attached).  Results were provided as follows: district-wide response; SAC only area response; and SCC only area response.


Dr. Hernandez discussed the options in putting together a campaign in a timely manner and the need for faculty support and involvement as the poll indicated that group is most influential relating to a bond measure. 

(Mr. Hardash and Ms. Weidner left the meeting at this time.) 

2.
Participatory Governance  Issues


Santiago Canyon College’s new participatory governance manual was distributed and accepted unanimously by the council.


Ms. Reiter asked for a list of those committees that require a CSEA appointee. Mr. Vázquez indicated he would provide that information. In addition, the participatory governance chart did not print correctly. Anyone wishing a copy may contact SCC president’s office for an electronic copy.

3. Reorganization: Educational Services


Mr. Didion provided a review of the need for a new position required by a Tech Ed grant. There were no objections.
4. Reports


Academic Senate – SAC: Mr. Hicks reported the senate continues to work on programming at the DMC and is currently looking at marketing needs in that area. Mr. Didion mentioned the Young Entrepreneur program that may be a likely link to the programming at DMC. Mr. Hicks added the potential to reinforce basic skills.

Academic Senate – SCC: Ms. Enriquez indicated the senate is making progress on the on-line portfolio program and is continuing to enhance it. She indicated the senate sees the important link between planning and the budget. Dr. Hernandez indicated a workshop is being planned for the board of trustees on planning. 


Ms. Enriquez indicated the Technology Advisory Group (TAG) has been meeting for almost one year and beginning to talk about preparing a plan. The group is working with Sylvia LeTourneau on this.


Classified – Ms. Reiter asked for clarification on the proposed 4/10 or 9/80 work week that’s been proposed for summer. Dr. Hernandez indicated changes in work schedules are approved by the employee’s supervisor and must only be made when services to students are not interrupted.


BAPRC – No report.


HRC – Mr. Didion asked the college presidents to reconfirm college appointees to the Human Resources Committee which will convene right after the fall semester begins. The committee will be working on full-time and part-time faculty hiring documents.

5. Review board docket

Dr. Hernandez reviewed the agenda for the board meeting being held at 4:30 today, indicating there are a number of reports and presentations/awards taking place. 
�ADVANCE \d 3�Members:	John Didion			Present


		Rosi Enriquez			Present


		Peter Hardash			Present


		Eddie Hernandez, Jr.		Present


		Ray Hicks			Present


		Erlinda Martinez		Present


		Marti Reiter			Present


		Juan Vazquez			Present


		Laurie Weidner		Present


		SCC ASG			Absent


		SAC ASB			Absent


Guests:	Morrie Barembaum		Incoming SCC Academic Senate President


		John Lewis


		Gene Bregman			











